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Prints of PeacePrints of PeacePrints of PeacePrints of Peace    
Over the past few months, we have had a “Generosity Jar” in the narthex. This jar is there for people to write 

brief stories (just one or a few sentences) about an act of generosity that you recently witnessed or received. 

We’ve received a number of great stories, and the Stewardship Committee has announced them in various ways. 

Thank you for all the great ideas! And thank you for sharing your generosity in so many ways. 

However, we’ve also received two items in the Generosity Jar that were not what we were looking for. At least 

twice, it has been used by someone (maybe the same person, maybe not) to anonymously write something 

negative about someone else in the congregation. 

I want to be abundantly clear about this: The leadership of Prince of Peace does not deal with anonymous 

complaints. Now, that doesn’t mean that criticism is unwelcome. If you have a criticism or a complaint about 

something that is happening at Prince of Peace, or an unresolved problem with me or another leader, we 

welcome your comments.  

I will speak for myself: if I am doing something that upsets or bothers you, there is no way that I can change 

unless it is brought to my attention. And while it certainly isn’t fun to receive criticism, I have learned over the 

years that criticism can be the source of incredible growth and new life. There have been many times when I 

have been grateful for the opportunity to learn how some action, inaction, or word of mine has been received. I 

have improved in many ways thanks to honest criticism, and I know that I have a lot more room to improve. 

This is true of the congregation as well – we have room to improve as a congregation, and the only way that can 

happen is through honest criticism and discussion. 

Criticism can be shared productively in lots of different ways – through a face-to-face conversation, or on the 

telephone, or through a signed note or email. Depending on the circumstance, and depending on your 

personality, one of these might be better than another in a certain situation. It can also be productive to have a 

conversation with someone in some level of authority – depending on the situation, that might mean a council 

member, or a member of the Mutual Ministry Committee, or the pastor. This kind of criticism can be hard to 

give and to receive, but in the end, a great deal of growth and improvement often occurs. 

Conflict and criticism are not fun things, but they are not intrinsically bad. They can very positive and 

growth-spurring, if done appropriately. However, they can also be terribly destructive if done inappropriately. 

Some examples of inappropriate and damaging conflict and criticism include: gossiping with others; saying one 

thing and doing another; pretending everything is fine for the sake of “peace and quiet;” and leaving anonymous 

notes. These things all nurture an environment of distrust and anger. The key to constructive conflict, which is 

lacking in destructive conflict, is the ability to communicate honestly. 

Constructive conflict builds relationships. Destructive conflict destroys relationships. As the body of Christ 

in the world, we are called to build and nurture live-giving relationships, and therefore we are called to engage 

in constructive conflict when it’s necessary, and to always avoid destructive conflict. One of our Guiding 

Principles at Prince of Peace reads: “We actively seek to nurture respectful relationships, by speaking, listening, 

and responding honestly and without judgment.” This is not always easy, but it is crucial to being who we are 

made to be.        continued to page 2 
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Now, I’m not sharing all this in order to call out the person or people who left those notes. I’m sharing this 

because all of us, myself included, can grow in this. We can all become better at sharing and receiving 

constructive conflict, and we all face daily the temptation to destructive conflict. We’re never going to do it 

perfectly. But let’s keep trying. Let’s keep striving to be the people God wants us to be, the people God made us 

to be. 

In Christ, 

Pastor Scholtes 

 

 
RECENT PASTORAL ACTS 

 
    Funeral: Peter Kasebier, June 24 

 

 

  In-person (9:45 on Sundays) 

All in-person worship services may include alterations to 

mitigate the spread of COVID-19, including (but not limited 

to) altered seating arrangements, the wearing of masks, and 

so forth. If you are not feeling well, please do not attend. 
 

Online / Facebook / Telephone 

Watch our worship each week at our website 

(popbangor.org/video-worship). Or watch it on our Facebook 

page (facebook.com/popbangor). You can also call in to hear 

our worship each week at 877-POP-2-POP (877-767-2767).  

New videos and audio files will be added each Monday.  
 

ARE YOU GETTING PASTORMAIL? 

Pastor Scholtes sends out emails to the congregation almost 
every day. These PastorMails contain information about 
upcoming events, about recent decisions made in the church, 
and generally help to keep us all connected. If you are not 
receiving them, please send him a note at 
pastorMJS@gmail.com to get added to the list, or sign up at 
our church website (popbangor.org). They are also archived 
at popbangor.org/pastormail. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please keep these people in prayer on the 

anniversary of their birth! 

Taylor Baker, August 1 
Pauline Newell, August 2 
Wilma Hill, August 2 
Carol Gillow, August 2 
Leon Vanderpool, August 3 
Eric Fraunfelter, August 4 
Isabel Baker, August 5 
Maxwell Manicke, August 6 
Stephanie Steele, August 7 
Evelynn Diabo, August 7 
Craig Hughes, August 8 
Barbara Reimer, August 9 
Sharon Shook, August 10 
Lori Heitzman, August 10 
Donna Ott, August 12 
Betty Steinmetz, August 12 
Robert Duran, August 13 
Erica Schuette, August 14 
Trista Artley, August 15 
Lee Ann Lambert, August 15 
Diane Kimsey, August 15 
Autumn Williams, August 20 
Nolan Reinhart, August 21 
Kale Baker, August 22 
Cathy Mullen, August 22 
Lauren Flyte, August 23 
Eleanor Hill, August 24 
Petrina Billger, August 25 
Thomas Rotzell, August 27 
James Poliskiewicz, Jr., August 28 
Nathan Newhard, August 29 
Natalie Fraunfelter, August 29 
Isaak Griggs, August 29 
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COUNCIL HIGHLIGHTS from July 11, 2022 
 

1. Revisions have been made to the Endowment to allow us more flexibility to seek opportunities for ministry 

and take care of our church and parsonage assets.  More details will be available soon. 

2. A book signing and preview for Pastor’s newly released book, Darkwater: A Pastor’s Memoir of 

Depression and Faith, will be held at the church on August 18th from 7-8PM for the community. 

3. The Faith by Firelight events in the grove will be held July 15th and 30th. More events are being planned. 

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

SPECIAL CONGREGATIONAL MEETING 
Congregation Council is calling a special congregational meeting, to be held on Sunday, September 11 

immediately following 9:45 am worship. The purpose of this meeting is to consider several amendments to our 

congregation’s constitution. No other business will be conducted at this meeting. The full text of the proposed 

amendments is available on the counter in the church narthex, or by request by emailing Pastor Scholtes at 

pastorMJS@gmail.com. In plain English, the purpose of the amendments are to accomplish the following 

things: 

 

• Change the definition of a quorum for congregational meetings. Instead of requiring a particular 

number of members to be present (currently 50 people), we will now require that there is a number of 

voting members equal to or greater than 10% of current baptized membership. That way, the quorum 

number will change over time with the size of the congregation. (The current baptized number is 353, 

meaning a quorum would be 36.) 

 

• Triple the amount of money council is authorized to spend without requiring a congregational 

meeting. Council will now be authorized to enter into contracts of up to $15,000 above the budget, with 

no more than $22,500 per year. 

 

• Change the timing of council terms. Instead of council members serving from January 1 to December 

31, they will now begin and end their terms on the date of the regular January council meeting. This 

allows for a smoother transition in early January. 

 

• Change the way the youth representative works. Instead of having this position be one of the regular 

12 council positions, it will become an additional position. This will result in a potential council of 14: 

12 3-year council members, the youth representative, and the pastor. This will allow for us to function 

without issue in years when a candidate for youth representative is not available. (We would just be a 

13-member council those years.) 

 

Here is how amending the constitution works: we must call a special congregational meeting, at which the 

amendments must be approved by a simple majority vote. If they are approved, then they must come before the 

next Annual Congregational Meeting (scheduled for November 20, 2022). At that meeting, the amendments 

must be ratified by a 2/3 majority vote. 

 

Please try to attend this important meeting, on Sunday, September 11, 2022 at about 11:00 am (right after 

worship).  
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Thank you for your willingness to serve!!!  If you are unable to fulfill an assignment, please find  
someone to take your place and let Pastor Scholtes know of the change as soon as possible.   

For last minute changes be sure to leave the message on  
Pastor Scholtes’ voice mail (610-588-2355) or email him at PastorMJS@gmail.com.   

 

 

Altar Guild for August:  Cathy Mullen and Phyllis Bisher  

Altar Guild for September: Connie Itterly, Diane Searfas 

 

From Social Ministry: 

I was informed by Stella Nelson that PUMP is desperately in 
need of the following items:  pancake mix; elbow pasta and 
rice (NO 5lb bags please).   Please when shopping please 
pick up one or all three of these items.   If you cannot shop 
and want to purchase these items for PUMP I or one of the 
committee members will be happy to do it for you.  See: 
Holly Blakeslee, Sherry Hock, Sara Godshalk, or me 
(Mary O'Meally).   Thank you for your continued and 
generous support of PUMP. 

 

In June I wrote an article about the Plaster House in Tanzania and the 
work they do with children with disabilities.  We recently received an 
invitation from Rick Doty to attend a worship service on October 16th 
at The Lutheran Church of the Holy Spirit in Emmaus.  The director of 
The Plaster House, Sara Rejman will be speaking.  I was wondering if 
anyone would like to go to meet Sara and learn more about The Plaster 
House.  Please let me know by the end of August, so that we can get a 
group together and I can let Rick Doty know.  (Georgia & John 
Suranofsky plan on going) Questions:  see Mary O'Meally  

Date: Greeters Lay Reader Assisting 
Minister 

Ushers Power Point 
and Camera 

Acolyte Offering 
Counter 

Sunday, 
August 7 

Traci Rumsey, 
Connie Itterly 

Mary 
Hendershot 

Kale Baker Connie Itterly, Brenda 
Hughes, Vivian Fahr 

Antonioli 
Family 

Sarah 
Harrison 

Chip 
Harrison 
Jim Jennings 

Sunday, 
August 14 

Brenda 
Hughes, Sara 
Godshalk 

Isabel Baker Marlene 
Stana 

Georgia and John 
Suranofsky, Traci 
Rumsey 

Cathy Mullen Alex Scholtes Connie 
Itterly, Jackie 
Horn 

Sunday, 
August 21 

Kale Baker, 
Brooks Baker 

Sarah 
Harrison 

Tina Johns Bob Gist, Connie Itterly, 
Brenda Hughes 

John Martocci Isabel Baker Scott 
Schipps, Jim 
Jennings 

Sunday, 
August 28 

Sherk and June 
Jones 

Sara Godshalk Connie 
Itterly 

Kale Baker, Marlene and 
Butch Stana 

Jim Jennings Landon Horn Brenda 
Hughes, 
Jackie Horn 

Sunday, 
September 

4 

Brenda 
Hughes, 
Connie Itterly 

Quincy Miller Laraine 
Brands 

Sherk and June Jones, 
Vivian Fahr 

Kim Jennings Sarah 
Harrison 

Kathy 
Williams, 
Jim Jennings 
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From Social Ministry:  We will once again be collecting snacks for the Slater Family Backpack Buddy 

Program thru August.  This is a program that is always in need so that no child has food insecurities when not in 

school.  This project has been successful in the past, so I now ask:  can we fill them once again?  When 

shopping please consider picking up one of the following items:  granola bars, pudding cups, mac & cheese 

cups, juice boxes and healthy individually wrapped snack items.  There will be a cart in the Narthex to place 

your donations on.  Matthew 25:35 For I was hungry, and you gave me something to eat.  Thank you for you 

caring generosity and willingness to help others.  Questions:  see Mary O'Meally, Sherry Hock and Holly 

Blakeslee 
----------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

From the 50th Anniversary Committee: 
 

 In November this committee plans to place the following items in a time capsule:  
pictorial directory, 50th Anniversary brochure, current newsletter, copies of visiting 
pastor's sermons, future wish list, commemorative book, annual report, synod report, 
and a Lutheran magazine.  We welcome your ideas for other items you would like 
placed in the capsule, there will be a basket on the Narthex for them.  Questions:  see 
Jackie & Denny Horn, Brenda Stauffer, John Martocci and Mary O'Meally 

------------------------------------------------------------------ 

More 50th Anniversary News…  
  
Our 50th Anniversary celebration will continue with a picnic on Sunday, August 7th 

from 11am to 1pm.  POP will provide hamburgers and hot dogs, we're asking that you 

put your name and number of people attending on the sign-up sheet on the counter, 

along with a side dish you will bring.  Hopefully, the weather will co-operate, and the 

picnic will be outside, if not it will be in the fellowship hall.  We're hoping all will 

attend this fun event.  If you're willing to help with the event, please see a committee 

member.   
  

POP's 50th Anniversary continues with a marriage renewal ceremony on Saturday, September 24th at 6 pm, 

followed by coffee and cake in the fellowship hall.  Hope all married couples of Prince of Peace will have your 

vows renewed by Pastor Scholtes.   There's a sign-up sheet in the Narthex, please write your name and phone 

number on it if you wish to attend the marriage renewal ceremony.  Mark 10:9 What therefore God has joined 

together, let not man separate.  Ephesians 4:2 With all humility and gentleness, with patience, bearing with one 

another in love, eager to maintain the unity of the Spirit in the bond of peace.  Proverbs 18:22 He who finds a 

wife finds a good thing and obtains favor with the Lord.  
  
Questions about any of the celebrations? See Jackie & Denny Horn, Brenda Stauffer, John Martocci, and 

Mary O'Meally 
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Monday, August 1 Psalm 127; Ecclesiastes 2:1-17; Colossians 3:18-4:1 

Tuesday, August 2 Psalm 127; Ecclesiastes 3:16-4:8; Colossians 4:2-6 

Wednesday, August 3 Psalm 127; Ecclesiastes 12:1-8, 13-14; Luke 12:22-31 
  

Thursday, August 4 Psalm 33:12-22; Job 21:1-16; Romans 9:1-9 

Friday, August 5 Psalm 33:12-22; Ecclesiastes 6:1-6; Acts 7:1-8 

Saturday, August 6 Psalm 33:12-22; Genesis 11:27-32; Matthew 6:19-24 

Sunday, August 7 Genesis 15:1-6; Psalm 33:12-22; Hebrews 11:1-3, 8-16; Luke 12:32-40 

Monday, August 8 Psalm 89:1-18; 2 Chronicles 33:1-17; Hebrews 11:1-7 

Tuesday, August 9 Psalm 89:1-18; 2 Chronicles 34:22-33; Hebrews 11:17-28 

Wednesday, August 10 Psalm 89:1-18; Jeremiah 33:14-26; Luke 12:41-48 

  

Thursday, August 11 Psalm 82; Joshua 7:1, 10-26; Hebrews 10:26-31 

Friday, August 12 Psalm 82; 1 Samuel 5:1-12; Hebrews 10:32-39 

Saturday, August 13 Psalm 82; 1 Samuel 6:1-16; Matthew 24:15-27 

Sunday, August 14 Jeremiah 23:23-29; Psalm 82; Hebrews 11:29 – 12:2; Luke 12:49-56 

Monday, August 15 Psalm 32; Jeremiah 23:30-40; 1 John 4:1-6 

Tuesday, August 16 Psalm 32; Jeremiah 25:15-29; Acts 7:44-53 

Wednesday, August 17 Psalm 32; Jeremiah 25:30-38; Luke 19:45-48 

  

Thursday, August 18 Psalm 103:1-8; Numbers 15:32-41; Hebrews 12:3-17 

Friday, August 19 Psalm 103:1-8; 2 Chronicles 8:12-15; Acts 17:1-9 

Saturday, August 20 Psalm 103:1-8; Nehemiah 13:15-22; Luke 6:1-5 

Sunday, August 21 Isaiah 58:9-14; Psalm 103:1-8; Hebrews 12:18-29; Luke 13:10-17 

Monday, August 22 Psalm 109:21-31; Ezekiel 20:1-17; Hebrews 3:7-4:11 

Tuesday, August 23 Psalm 109:21-31; Ezekiel 20:18-32; Revelation 3:7-13 

Wednesday, August 24 Psalm 109:21-31; Ezekiel 20:33-44; Luke 6:6-11 

  

Thursday, August 25 Psalm 112; Proverbs 15:13-17; 1 Peter 3:8-12 

Friday, August 26 Psalm 112; Proverbs 18:6-12; 1 Peter 4:7-11 

Saturday, August 27 Psalm 112; Proverbs 21:1-4, 24-26; Matthew 20:20-28 

Sunday, August 28  Proverbs 25:6-7; Psalm 112; Hebrews 13:1-8, 15-16; Luke 14:1, 7-14 

Monday, August 29 Psalm 119:65-72; 2 Chronicles 12:1-12; Hebrews 13:7-21 

Tuesday, August 30 Psalm 119:65-72; Isaiah 2:12-17; Titus 1:1-9 

Wednesday, August 31 Psalm 119:65-72; Isaiah 57:14-21; Luke 14:15-24 
 

Read these on your computer or on your phone! Go to DailyLectio.net, where you can sign up for daily emails, or 

download the app for iPhone or Android! 
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GOD'S WORK OUR HANDS PROJECT: 

 
Every year in September there's a day set aside for congregations to do 

"God's Work. Our Hands."   This year Georgia and I wanted to do a project 
we can get the congregation involved in; you will hear more about that 

later.  Right now, I want to tell you what the project is.  I'm sure everyone 
knows about BLOOM, we've collected items for them in the past, in fact 

earlier this year we collected cleaning supplies for their 3 houses.  This 
time we want to do something special for the ladies they help.  These ladies 
come from various backgrounds of some form of abuse.  Georgia and I put 
our heads together and came up with the idea of putting together a gift bag 

for each lady.  At present there are 13 ladies residing at BLOOM, but it can 
go up to 19 at any one time.   Our goal is to fill 50 gift bags with personal 
items, ie:  toothbrushes, toothpaste, deodorant, nail polish, etc.  Along with 
a gift card from Thrivent, we are asking you, members of POP to make a 

monetary donation so that we can purchase the items needed.  You will 
find envelopes on the counter in the Narthex already labeled:  Monetary donation for BLOOM.  We are asking 
that donations be made thru August 7th.  This way we can purchase the items we need and plan a day to put the 
gift bags together.  (More information to follow about getting together to assemble the gift 
bags.)  Hebrews:  10:24  "And let us consider how to stir up one another to love and good 
works."  Questions:  see Mary O'Meally and Georgia Suranofsky 
 

_______________________________________________________________________ 
 

It May Become a SHALOM Moment… 

Our Generosity Jar is receiving notes weekly to be shared. These notes 

have different stories that remind us of how our generosity and the 

generosity of others is alive fulfilling Jesus’s command to love one 

another. Take a look at the bulletin board in the narthex to read some.  

Please share your experiences.   

Carolyn Leidy shared the story below. God uses us in wonderful ways! 

Carolyn wrote: “I was shopping at the Mt. Bethel Dollar Store. I had 

several things in the cart…many for P.U.M.P..  A lady and I began 

talking about the rising costs and how people were affected. I stated that 

some of my things were for P.U.M.P.. She did not know about it. She was 

interested and impressed. She was 2-3 people ahead of me at the 

checkout. She turned and reached back to me and gave me her receipt 

with the $5 coupon on the bottom, telling me to use it “next Saturday for 

P.U.M.P.   Speak up! Generosity exists in many. When the pandemic 

began…bleach was limited to 2 gallons. A Slate Nursing aide was in line. 

Others bought 2 gallons and gave it to her outside the store. Stewards are 

out there. Speak up 
����! 

Have you noticed a new slide during communion?  Every week this slide is a prompt for us to pray or 

meditate on being thankful and filled with gratitude. Thanks be to God for his gracious love for us! 
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Many thanks to all who made our breakfast for Pastor Zeiser and his family on July 10th a success.   Having so 

many attend to celebrate our anniversary, and to be welcoming to Pastor Zeiser and his family, made the many 

hours, and all the willing hands utilized in this event a wonderful testament to POP.  Today (7/10) marked our 
last guest “pastor” speaker commemorating our anniversary.   
  
Our hopes are that Pastors Rothrock, Hoenich, and Zeiser will join us at our dinner in November, and then 

enjoy the music entertainment in the afternoon. 
 

Please remember that we will be having a picnic in August, renewing your marriage vows along with a wedding 

cake and fellowship afterwards in September;  Harvest home festivities, the dinner in November, plans for a 

Christmas house tour and a living nativity in a December.  

 

While we reminisce about days gone by, and we are blessed by the many activities planned for our celebratory 

year, we should recognize the many wonderful and exciting days, with many years ahead! 

 

Thanks to everyone!  —Jackie Horn 

_________________________________________________________________________________ 

On August 10th, Joe Collins, an award-winning mountain 

dulcimer player from North Carolina, will be performing 

a concert from 6:15 pm-7pm. Then other musicians will join 

Joe for an old-time music jam from 7-8:30pm. Joe combines 

mountain dulcimer wizardry with good, solid vocals. He is a 

songwriter and vocalist, inspired by artists like Simon & 

Garfunkel, Gordon Lightfoot, Bob Dylan, and Kris 

Kristofferson. Concert Admission is $5. There will be a 

Potluck Dinner from 5-6pm preceding the concert. If you would 

like to join us for the dinner, please contact Kim Jennings to let 

her know what food item you would like to bring: 610-905-

6030. 
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Prince of Peace Lutheran Church 
2445 Lake Minsi Drive (Johnsonville)                               

Bangor, Pennsylvania  18013 
Office Phone:  610-588-2355                                                                                      

  

Website:  www.popbangor.org 
Online Coordinator: Heather Scholtes  

lotsofsocks@live.com 
  

-------------------------------------------------- 

Worship and Holy Communion Schedule: 
Sundays at 9:45 a.m.  — See Page 2 for details! 

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~ 
• Pastor:  Rev. Michael J. Scholtes  610-588-2314,  
       PastorMJS@gmail.com                                    
• Minister of Music:  Martin Yazdzik 
• Bookkeeper: Joyce Weishaupt                                           
• Financial Secretary:  Mary O’Meally                           
• Custodian:  Brittnee Evans 
• Parish Nurse: Justine Cesari, 610-730-7895,  
      cesarijustine1080@gmail.com 

• Administrative Assistant:  Annette Buss 
Admin. Asst’s Office Hours: Monday, Tuesday, 

Wednesday, Friday 9am–Noon   Thursday:  1 to 4 pm 
Admin Asst’s email:  poplcbangor@gmail.com 

  

Congregation Council Members: 

Connie Itterly  -President  Jackie Horn– Treasurer 
Traci Rumsey -V-President     Tina Johns -Secretary 
Scott Schipps                          Georgia Suranofsky  
Kathy Williams               Chip Harrison  
Dave Karner           Brenda Hughes 
Sara Godshalk    Max Manicke-Youth Rep.       
Pastor Michael Scholtes  
 
 

 

OUR PURPOSE STATEMENT 

We, the people of Prince of Peace Evangelical Lutheran 

Church, will actively seek and serve Christ in all people. 

 

Would you like to place an article in the 

monthly newsletter?  Highlight your 

ministry?  Post a Thank you?                                

Make an announcement? 
  

  

EARLY SUBMISSIONS ARE  

APPRECIATED!   
  

September 2022 Newsletter is: 

**August 9th at Noon 
  

You may email your submissions to  

poplcbangor@gmail.com 

Or give a handwritten items to  

Annette Buss 
  

  

**Items received  
after the deadline  

will go into next month’s 

newsletter.** 
 


